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The 2025 Cheon Il Guk Youth Assembly, held on February 16, 2025, brought together over 5,000 

participants, including 2,124 in-person attendees from 40 group watch parties across 21 nations in the 

Asia Pacific, along with 3,623 online participants via Zoom, YouTube, and Facebook Live. Organized by 

the FFWPU Youth Department of Asia Pacific, the assembly served as a condition to empower young 

people for a victorious entrance into Cheon Won Gung Cheonil Sanctum in April 2025. Guided by the 

principles of Faith, Unity, and Tradition as emphasized by True Mother, the event featured uplifting 

musical performances, heartfelt testimonies, and inspiring messages from key leaders, reinforcing the 

youth's commitment to their faith and mission. 

 

Rev. Ronnie Sodusta, Director of the FFWPU Asia Pacific Youth Department, called on the youth to 

uphold their values and establish a new tradition in preparation for the providential era of Cheon Won 

Gung. 

 

Dr. Robert Kittel, Cheon Eui Won Chair of Heavenly Asia Pacific, underscored the importance of 

understanding historical providence and True Mother's central role, urging young people to build a strong 

family foundation as the key to restoration. 

 

Regional President Masaichi Hori inspired participants to become "Hyo Jeong Rang" (warriors of filial 

heart), encouraging them to deepen their spiritual commitment and take ownership of their divine 

mission. 

 

The assembly culminated in the Resolution Ceremony, where young participants pledged to become Pure 

Water Youth for True Mother, dedicating themselves to faith, national restoration, and the establishment 

of Cheon Il Guk. Seven representative youth leaders led the solemn pledges before Dr. Robert and Mrs. 



 

 

Theresia Kittel, symbolizing the youth's collective commitment to True Parents. The hall resounded with 

shouts of "Kiyorehanda," marking their determination, and the program concluded with four cheers of 

Eog Mansei and the Pure Water Dance - an expression of their renewed devotion to purity and the 

providence. 

 

 
 

Reflections 

 

Ms. Dalinn Chea, YSP Cambodia Member 

 

I wanted to take a moment to share my reflections on the recent 2025 Cheon Il Guk Youth 

Assembly - Heavenly Asia Pacific, which I had the pleasure of attending for the first time today. 

 

From the moment I arrived, I was enveloped in an atmosphere of unity and enthusiasm. The 

assembly brought together young individuals from across the Asia Pacific region, all eager to 

connect and contribute to a shared vision. The event's theme, "Let's unite with True Mother, grow 

like Pure Water, and strengthen our hearts as one," resonated deeply with me. It emphasized the 

importance of purity, unity, and collective growth, values that are essential for our generation. 

 

The sessions were both enlightening and motivating. Speakers shared insights into the pivotal role 

of youth in shaping a Heavenly Unified World. Their words ignited a passion within me to take 

on more active roles in my community and to work toward the betterment of society. 

 

The hospitality extended by the organizers, particularly the delicious lunch provided by the 

church members, added a personal touch to the day. It offered an opportunity to connect with 

fellow participants, share experiences, and build lasting friendships. 

 


